
PUBLIC NOTICE 
Public Hearing Meeting and Comment Period on The Montgomery 
Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) Updated Draft Public 

Participation Plan (PPP) Document 
 
Public Notice is hereby given that the Montgomery Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) will hold 
a Public Involvement Meeting and comment period concerning the Updated Draft Public Participation 
Plan (PPP) for the regional transportation planning process. The updated draft Public Participation Plan 
details federal guidelines which govern the transportation planning process and how the public can 
become involved in the transportation planning process. The Public Participation Plan also outlines the 
role of the Citizens Advisory Committee in the transportation planning process and includes a sign-up 
sheet for the Public Involvement Notification List. Comments will be accepted from Friday July 25, 
2025 to Monday, September 8, 2025, during the 45-day public comment period. 
 
A Public Hearing Meeting will be held on Monday, August 11, 2025 from 5:00 p.m. to 6 p.m. at the 
City of Montgomery Intermodal Transportation Center in the MPO Conference Room located at 
495 Molton Street, Montgomery, AL 36104. 
 
The Public Hearing Meeting format will be an open house format for the meeting. Attendance at the 
meeting is at your convenience. The Draft Updated Public Participation Plan will be available at the 
meeting as well as on the MPO website at https://montgomerympo.org/public-involvement/. Comment 
sheets will also be provided at the meeting, as well as on the MPO website listed above. Representatives 
from the City of Montgomery and MPO Transportation Planning Division will be available to answer 
questions during the meeting. The public involvement comment period will last for 45 days from July 25, 
2025 to August 8, 2025. 
 
The Draft Updated Public Participation Plan is available on the web at  https://montgomerympo.org/ 
under the Public Involvement link at https://montgomerympo.org/public-involvement/ For more 
information call the City of Montgomery - Transportation Planning Division Staff at (334) 625-2734 or 
email ctlewis@montgomerympo.gov. MPO Staff are also available for in-person contact for questions 
and comments at MPO Staff Offices located at the City of Montgomery Intermodal Transportation Center 
at  495 Molton St., Montgomery, AL 36104. Office hours are from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday thru 
Friday. Comments can also be emailed to ctlewis@montgomeryal.gov or sent by mail to: 
 
Mr. Casey Lewis., Senior Transportation Planner 
Transportation Planning Division Head 
City of Montgomery, Planning Department 
Transportation Planning Division 
Montgomery MPO 
495 Molton Street 
Montgomery, AL 36104 
Office Phone: 334-625-2734 
Email: ctlewis@montgomeryal.,gov  
 
If you have special disabilities that requires special assistance, please contact the City of Montgomery - 
Transportation Planning Division Staff at least 72 hours before the meeting at the telephone number or 
email address listed above. All public hearings are open to the public. 
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